
VOLUNTEER SPOTLIGHT!  

Lawrence Watmough, Age 80 

Lawrence Watmough is a resident in Coalhurst who started volunteering to build 

playgrounds in Coalhurst over 30 years ago.  He has assisted with the building of each 

playground in Coalhurst since then - apart from the Miner’s Park playground due to health 

concerns. His most recent expenditure was Kran Park located on McDermot Road. Lawrence 

also sits on the Miner’s Days committee and was the 2017 Honorary Parade Marshall. 

Lawrence stated he volunteers because it’s a gift he can give to his community and he 

hopes it encourages more people to get out there and give more of their time as well.  

Way to go Lawrence!  

Thank you for your commitment to Coalhurst!!  

The Town of Coalhurst is pleased to recognize all the recipients of the 1st annual Rachael Harder 

Community Builder Volunteer Awards from within the community of Coalhurst 

Ryan Slingerland – Youth Leader Award 

Mathew Conte – Community Leader Award 

Royal Canadian Legion Branch No. 273 – Not-for-Profit Leader Award 
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